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Dear KCISD Parents and Staff, 

Today Karnes City ISD was notified that a student and a teacher tested positive for COVID-19.  
We also have multiple staff members and students across the district that have been 
quarantined because of close contact with positive COVID-19 individuals. 

In order to mitigate the spread of the virus, starting Wednesday, November 18, Karnes City 
ISD will close to in-person instruction and move to the Asynchronous Remote Learning model 
for all students for the remainder of the school week (November 18-20).  Closure will allow the 
district to conduct thorough sanitizing and disinfecting of the school facilities. All extracurricular 
activities, practices and performances will be cancelled. 

Campus principals will be contacting their parents and students with guidelines for instruction.   
Teachers and staff will be available Wednesday – Friday from 8 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

We hope the planned Thanksgiving week holiday in combination with this closure will help slow 
the spread of the virus.  Campus Principals will be requesting notification of positive cases and 
quarantines throughout the closure to guide decisions about returning to campus on November 
30. 

This decision to close all campuses has been made in order to protect both students and staff 
from further exposure risk.  Our goal is to slow the spread so that this closure is temporary.  
We appreciate your understanding and cooperation as we work together for the health and 
wellbeing of our Karnes City ISD community. 

 

Respectfully, 

Hector Madrigal 


